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It was a relief for me after Oregon went to mail-in ballots because I was sole 

caregiver for my husband who had Alzheimers... It was impossible to get anyone to 

sit with him when I needed to run errands or go to my appointments... When outside 

mailboxes were installed at the Elections Office & City Hall, it was appreciated... 

Now, at age 81, it would be physically difficult for me to stand in line to vote... If mail-

in ballots are discontinued without an exception for senior citizens like myself, we will 

no longer be able to vote. 


